
   Amber Trails Community School 
         Newsletter 

Thank you for letting the school know when 
your child will be away from school or late. 

Call 204-697-5965 (voicemail is 24/7) or email 
us at ambertrails@7oaks.org

WEATHER UPDATE AND WALKING SCHOOL BUS

 
When the weather is -27 C with or without windchill, we will cancel the 

walking school bus. This year we are going to use the following website as a 
standard reference for walking school bus and indoor recess. Amber Trails, 

Manitoba, Canada Today, Tonight & Tomorrow's Weather Forecast | 
AccuWeather Please use the above link to check the temperature each 

morning around 8:00 am. If it is -27 C with or without windchill, or colder, the 
walking school bus will be canceled.

February 2 -Division 
wide PD day 
-No classes 

February 19- Louis Riel 
Day 

- No School
February 22- Punjabi 

Bilingual Open House
6:00 - 7:00 PM 

REMINDERS DRESS FOR THE WEATHER 
Many children walk to and from school. For 
children to be comfortable and  enjoying being 
outside, proper outerwear is necessity.

· Winter Jackets  · Ski Pants · Winter boots · 
Hats  · Mitts or gloves · Scarves or neck warmer

When it reaches below-27C,  

children are indoors.         

https://www.accuweather.com/en/ca/amber-trails/r2p/weather-forecast/3379558
https://www.accuweather.com/en/ca/amber-trails/r2p/weather-forecast/3379558
https://www.accuweather.com/en/ca/amber-trails/r2p/weather-forecast/3379558


STUDENT DROP-OFF/PICK-UP

Thank you to everyone for 
supporting our drop-off and 

pick-up routines.  Please 
remember that the staff parking 
lot is for staff only and cannot be 

used for pick up/drop off. The 
front parking loop is reserved for 

kindergarten and daycare 
families, as well as student who 
have mobility concerns. Please 
do not park/stop on left side of 
loop (fire lane). Parking passes 
are required to enter the loop. 

Please continue to park a 
minimum of one block away 

from the school to avoid traffic 
congestion. 

With almost 800 children, we have been receiving a high number of phone 
calls where parents/guardians request to speak with their child during 

class. Please plan and discuss non-urgent matters with your child outside 
of school hours if at all possible. If it is an emergency or urgent matter, 

please do not hesitate to contact the school. We appreciate your help with 
this!

LABELLING THE BELONGINGS:

Please make sure that all your 
children's belongings (clothes, 

lunch boxes, drink bottles, 
stationery etc.) that are brought 
to the office, should be labelled 

so that labelled property can 
easily be returned to its owner.

PHONE CALLS FOR STUDENTS  



Amber Trails Belief Statement & School Plan
At Amber Trails School we believe that communities are more sustainable and mutually 

beneficial when we build upon relationships and responsibility to one another to ensure all our 
students benefit. At Amber Trails we recognize that everyone in our community can benefit from 
Indigenous education as it can enrich the experiences of all learners while supporting academic 

success for Indigenous learners. It is everyone’s responsibility to incorporate Indigenous education 
in their lives and we commit to doing this work in our school.

Last year our school came up with a belief statement and a school plan that uses the Medicine 
Wheel and the Circle of Courage as a template. There are 4 parts in the Circle of Courage, and they 

are Belonging, Mastery, Independence, and Generosity. Belonging means we believe in fostering 
relationships based upon mutual trust and respect. Belonging makes us feel like “I am Loved.” 
Mastery means we believe that all students can succeed. We want to provide opportunities to 
students to engage in critical thinking and deep learning. Mastery makes us feel like, “I can 

succeed.” Independence means we believe in creating environments that empower and honour 
children’s voices and choices. Independence makes us feel like, “I have the power to make 

decisions.” Generosity means we believe in providing opportunities for students to share with 
others and bring meaning to their life. Generosity makes us feel like, “I have purpose.”   



Ms Martens' and Ms Thompson's classrooms have been discussing our school 
beliefs and the Circle of Courage.  Through watching videos, reading articles, 
having deep conversations and writing reflections, they focused on the 
importance of "belonging".  

They then designed and created artwork on fabric tiles to represent ways they 
feel like they belong on Amber Trails Community School.  Some of the things 
listed are - GSA, BSU, Ukrainian club, sports teams, friends, land 
acknowledgements, and O'Canada being sung in different languages.  The tiles 
will be sewn together to make a large "belonging" quilt and displayed in the 
hallway.

Here is part of a student reflection from Ms Martens' class …

I feel like I belong at Amber Trails because there are many different cultures that 
are celebrated.  We also have a beautiful variety of colours and art inside the school 

to make you feel welcome!  The staff at Amber Trails are awesome, nice and 
hardworking.  There are many different clubs and teams at school where you can 

connect with different people and express who you really are.  I can create belonging 
at school by smiling, saying hello, inviting someone to play, and standing up for 

others.

 



The students from Ms Laura’s class are studying the properties of air as 
part of their Science unit on Flight. Through several experiments they 
have determined that air takes up space and has weight! Next they will 

learn about what happens when air is compressed! 



Our I Love To Read Committee came up with several 
activities to celebrate reading.


